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February 10, 2004

Keigo Komuro, JA1KAB

Secretary, IARU Region 3

P. O. Box 73

Toshima, Tokyo 170-8691

JAPAN

Dear Mr. Secretary:

At the Seventh Regional Conference of the IARU Region 3 Association, Motion 9-O was adopted unanimously, without objection or abstention. Motion 9-O reads:

That the Conference,

Resolved

That the principles enumerated in Administrative Council Resolutions 85-8 and 86-3 be adopted as the policy of IARU Region 3 Association,

It being further resolved that the member Societies shall mutually support each other to give full effect to their policies.

Resolution 85-8 in turn reads:

RESOLUTION 85-8

concerning guarantee of the exclusive right of a member‑society to represent the IARU in its country or territory

resolved, by the IARU Administrative Council, Auckland, November 1985, that no member‑society nor regional organization, nor the Administrative Council, shall recognize any amateur radio society in another country or territory which is represented by an IARU member‑society; and

further resolved, that no member‑society nor regional organization, nor the Administrative Council, shall have any communication with such society which in any way detracts from or interferes with, the sole and exclusive right of an IARU member‑society to represent the IARU in its country or territory.  Should any doubt arise as to such communication, the wishes of the IARU member‑society in the country or territory concerned shall prevail.

Please be advised that the ARRL regards any communication with an amateur radio organization within its operating territory as a violation of this policy. The operating territory of the ARRL includes the following areas of Region 3: Guam, the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands, American Samoa, Baker, Howland, Jarvis, and Wake Islands, Palmyra Atoll, and Kingman Reef. The only exception is with regard to communication with recognized specialty organizations such as AMSAT where there is an established cooperative relationship between the specialty organization and the ARRL.

Please ensure that all officials of Region 3 and all member-societies within the Region are aware of and abide by this Region 3 policy.

Sincerely,

David Sumner, K1ZZ

Chief Executive Officer

cc: Region 3 Chairman and Directors

